
THE WEEDERS DIGEST       

ROLLING MEADOWS GARDEN CLUB NEWSLETTER 

SEPTEMBER 2021 
                
GARDEN CLUB MEETING – Sept. 8  
Community Center 3705 Pheasant Dr. side entrance  
6 pm Social Time Refreshments? -  6:30 pm Meeting 
7 pm Speaker                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
www.rollingmeadowsgardenclub.org. 
www.facebook.com/rollingmeadowsgardenclub.org/ 
 

 

 
OFFICERS: 

            PRESIDENT – Carol Ohrn 
            VICE-PRESIDENT – Marie Soyka 
            SECRETARY – Carol Flemming 
            TREASURER – Ron Willer 

 

  

 
                 ROLLING MEADOWS GARDEN CLUB 
The purpose of this Club is to share our knowledge and love of gardening through 
educational meetings, contributing to the community, civic beautification, and 
annual events.    
 

 

 
SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS                   

Janet Lapinski 9/2 
Sharon Florey 9/4 
Marie Soyka 9/5 
Sal Willer 9/5 
Debbie Danek 9/10 
Adam Roberts 9/11 
Carol Flemmming 9/12                                 
Shirley Weismann 9/21 

 

“ADOPT THE PACE OF NATURE: HER SECRET IS PATIENCE.” 

Ralph Waldo Emerson 

http://www.rollingmeadowsgardenclub.org/


 
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE     SEPTEMBER 2021 

                
Dear Garden Club Members & Friends, 
             September is here already!  I will miss summer, but I can say I’ll be glad this heat is gone.  
Actually, September brings a lot of changes.  Summer leaves us and Fall begins.  Time to look back at 
our gardens and make some planned changes for next year.  Perhaps more heat tolerant/drought 
tolerant plants and less of those high maintenance ones.  That’s my goal!  Always good to have a goal 
– even if you don’t get there. 
 I used to have a very dear friend who absolutely hated the Fall season.  She would say “that’s 
when everything dies.  Everything is so brown.  And then the leaves fall off.”  She found this to be a 
very depressing season.  I thought the opposite.  Old makes way for new.  Next year “it will be bigger 
and stronger” I would say.  Every Fall I think about her with tears in my eyes, a smile on my face, and I 
know that she is happily gardening in heaven! 
 I’m so sorry our picnic had to be cancelled.  This year I was really looking forward to it and had 
everything planned and ready.  I was expecting about 26+ !  But the power got the best of me and I 
had to make a decision before it was too late in the day.  As the Covid motto goes – “There’s always 
next year-hopefully!” 
 We have one City Market left, September 25th.  I will not be here.  Last year, that was a real 
fun market, the weather is cooler and we made floral pumpkins – which sold out rapidly.  If Heidi is 
available, she will organize this event and hopefully get some help from a few of you. 
 I hope your summer went well.  The last summer concert at Kimball Hill Park is Friday, 
September 10th.  Maybe I’ll see you there!  
 Thank you for being a V.I.M. (very important member)!  And I really mean that!!!        
Carol O. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
  

  

 
ROLLING MEADOWS SEPTEMBER TO DECEMBER EVENTS 

 
September 7th - Senior Luncheon 12:30-2:30 pm 
September 10th - FRIDAYS ROCK! Concert Series 7-10 
September 23rd - Business & Community Showcase  
September 25th  - City Market 10 am-2 pm 
 
October 2nd- Hometown Hoedown Fall Fest 12-5 pm 
October 9th - RM Fire Dept. Open House 10 am-2 pm 
October 30th- Halloween Kick-Off on Kirchoff 11-3 
 
November 5th - Veterans Dinner 6-8 pm 
 
December 2nd- Holiday Tree Lighting 6:00 pm 
December 2nd- Spaghetti Dinner 6:30-8:30 p 
 

 



 
SPEAKERS & SPECIAL EVENTS  

September 8, 2021 
"Extending the Summer Bounty in Your Garden". Program for the monthly meeting of the Rolling 
Meadows Garden Club. Our gardens have reached the peak of summer and harvest time is upon us. 
We want to extend and preserve the fruits of our labor and Kathy Vitalo, owner of Herbally Yours, will 
demonstrate how to successfully do that. Tasting, smelling and identifying seasonal herbs are part oft 
the presentation. 
Community Center, 3705 Pheasant Drive, Rolling Meadows, at 7:00 pm. Free, guests are welcome. 
Info: call 847 - 397 - 0286 or visit our website www.rollingmeadows.org 
 
October 13, 2021 
"Putting the Garden to Bed". Program for the monthly meeting of the Rolling Meadows Garden Club. 
Raking leaves, cutting down perennials and emptying pots are part of autumn and the end of the 
active gardening season. Bill Karges will teach us what to leave for winter interest, how to provide 
shelter for wildlife and find the right balance for nature and gardeners. 
Community Center, 3705 Pheasant Drive, Rolling Meadows, at 7:00 pm. Free, guests are welcome. 
Info: call 847 - 397 - 0286 or visit our website www.rollingmeadowsgardenclub.org 
 
For GC members only 
September, 11 or 12, 2021 
John and Cathy will open their garden gates and invite all GC members for an end-of the season pot 
luck brunch. We will pick the sunniest day of that weekend a little closer to the date when we have a 
more reliable forecast, hoping the meteorologists will be right - just once, for us:) 
Details will follow 
 
November 10, 2021 
" This and That - Round Table Discussion" 
Please share the secrets that made the gardening season a success  but also talk about what did not 
go so well despite best efforts. Maybe another member has a suggestion?  
The Holiday Season is approaching fast and planning ahead helps a lot! Again, please share a favorite 
recipe, beloved tradition or the story when you received the best/worst Christmas gift ever.  
 

 

 

 
HONEYBEES 

 
The bees are doing great. The heat has been brutal, but I just harvested my first batch of 
honey for the summer. 3/4 are very strong, and the weak one is recovering from losing 
its queen well. We are in a bit of a dearth now so robbing can become a problem, but 
they seem to have plenty of resources at the ready. 
 

 Jackson Banger 
 

 



 
Plant Ideas by Debbie Danek 

Kids are back to school. The days are starting to get shorter, the nights cooler, and landscapes start to 
fade. Now is the time to get the garden alive again by planting Chrysanthemums. This classic fall 
flower is as popular as roses. It was first cultivated in China as far back as the 15th century B.C. where 
it is believed to have the power of life. Similar to Poinsettias, they are short-day plants that require 
long nights to initiate flowering. There are 40 wild species and over 20,000 cultivars in the world.  
They are pretty sturdy plants that have long lasting flower time. Sadly, the varieties we have here are 
considered annuals. Sometimes if they are planted near a foundation in a sunny location, you may get 
lucky and have them appear next year in the garden. 
    

 
 

  

 
MEMBERS NEWS 

Kris Niemann had knee surgery on Aug. 26.  She emailed Carol – “Had surgery today and it went great 

     I came home today also with minimal pain so far. Thanks for asking.  Great surgeon and his team.  
Outpatient in St Charles”  Wish her a speedy recovery. 
 

 

 

 
MONARCH BUTTERFLY NEWS 

This is the month that our Monarchs migrate to Mexico.   We are in latitude 42.  
The Monarchs started migrating from Canada last month.  It would seem that 
the Monarch season in Canada is very short because they were the last to get 
the generations of butterflies from Mexico and the first to start their migration 

back to Mexico.  Even though we have decided that our migration time is September, the butterflies 
make the final decision.  Some will start earlier, and some will still migrate in October.  
I never bring in Monarch caterpillars to raise because they can bring in diseases and predators except 
for this time of year.  I try to give them all a chance, but I do keep them separate from the ones I 
raised from eggs.  As most people know, the Monarch numbers overwintering in Mexico is declining.  
Every butterfly we can save to release and send to Mexico is important.  It is not over yet. 
 

 

 

 



 

 
ROLLING MEADOWS GARDEN CLUB COMMITTEES 

 
COMMUNITY SERVICE – Carol Ohrn 
Work with the City of RM to participate in any event hosted by RM: 
City Market 
4th of July parade 
Maintain public grounds, when available 
HOSPITALITY - Mel T. & Sal W. 
Arrange for volunteers to sign up each month for snacks & beverages 
Send birthday, get well, sympathy cards to members, as required 
MEETING EVENTS – Heidi W. 
Secure speakers, programs, workshop or garden club member for presentation at meetings 
NON-MEETING EVENTS - ? 
Plan outings, such as dinner or breakfast at restaurant, day trips, member garden visits, picnic, 
Christmas party, etc. 
MEMBERSHIP – Sal W 
Keep membership roster up to date.  Forward new member info to GCI.  Accept application & dues 
from new member, give dues to Treasurer.  Present new member with “welcome” folder.  At first 
several meetings, engage with new member to make them feel welcome. 
NEWSLETTER – Shirley W. 
Create monthly newsletter by compiling info received from members.  Send on first of the month. 
PLANT & CRAFT SALE – Sharon F. 
Chairman – oversee all aspects of Sale, including soliciting vendors, communicate with Park District – 
Sharon F. 
Core Committee members – flyers, publicity, select plants, pick the order, sell pricing, vendor layout, 
sign placement, be involved in every aspect of the Sale – Carol F, Carol O, Heidi, Jennifer, Katie L. 
Other members – organize the delivered plants, water plants, collect boxes, be available day of sale, 
cashiers, holding, general helpers – all members 
PUBLICITY/MARKETING – Sal W.  
Contact with events in a timely manner: City sign and newsletter editor, Park District brochure and 
Golden Nuggets, local free advertising in papers, paid advertising in GardenGlories 
SOCIAL MEDIA – Kris N. & Jennifer K. 
Keep FaceBook and other social media sites up to date 
 

 

 

  
                                                                                                                                               

                                            2021 PHOTO CONTEST 

       



 
Snap your favorite garden photo!  Be it a landscape view or a close-up. 
Here are the rules: 
Limited to one (1) photo per member per month, couples as individuals. 
Must be from current month (to show seasonal change). 
Must be emailed to Shirley no later than the 28th of each month. 
Each month members can vote for one (1) picture, not your own, EACH MONTH, by emailing your vote 
to Shirley or Carol O. no later than the 28th. 
NOTE: YOU DON’T HAVE TO SUMIT A PHOTO IN ORDER TO VOTE OR A PHOTO EVERY MONTH. 
At our Holiday party, the five photos with the most votes will be voted on again for a first, second & 
third place cash prize.   THERE ARE 11 PHOTOS ENTERED FOR SEPTEMBER No. 68 to No. 77 
 
 
 
 

          
                            No. 68                                   No. 69                                                           No. 70 
 

                                          
                       No. 71                                                       No. 72 
 
 



 

     
                   No. 73                                                  No. 74                                                      No. 75 
 

   
                     No. 76                                                     No. 77 
 

                 
                                No. 78 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
AUGUST PHOTO VOTES 

   

  No. 59 – 1 vote                                 No. 63 – 1 vote      
 
 

  No. 60 – 3 votes                              No. 65 – 1 vote      
 
 

  No. 61 – 1 vote                                 No. 67 – 1 vote       
 
 
                                                              

 


